








December 1999

Dear Friends and Associates,

On behalf of Neville, Laura, Carol Hachey, our office manager, we wish to extend very warm greetings on yet another anniversary.  Christmas season is always a special time for us.  As Laura and I walk around the neighborhood on these chilly evenings, there is a special feeling of wonder and contentment in seeing the bright Christmas lights being displayed, with signs of merriment and celebration in many homes.  It's good to be able to sometimes leave the reality of the world behind us, and to be transported into a world of greater peace and assurance. And there is no time like the Christmas season to accomplish this. 

We sincerely wish you and your loved ones the true peace and joy that this season represents, and that you are filled with the special-ness that Christmas is.  

Business Status Update:  We have had our best year ever, and we thank you for your continued loyalty, and especially the number of referrals we have received from you, our clients.  Knowing that our roots are continually getting deeper is beneficial for all, since you can have confidence that should you call on us at anytime, we will be here to provide you with the personalized service we promised you when you became a client. 

C.L.T.C. Professional designation awarded:  We are thrilled to report that Neville was awarded the designation 'Certified in Long Term Care' ( CLTC ) from the Corporation for Long Term Care Certification and the National Academy of Elder Law Attorney's. NAELA are the country's largest legal association dealing with legal and ethical issues facing older Americans and their families. The C.L.T.C. designation reflects the legitimacy and professionalism that the long term care industry has attained.

Tax Law Changes:  Currently, the tax laws allow that your LTC premiums for Tax Qualified plans can be considered a medical expense, creating eligibility for a tax deduction relative to your total medical expenses in excess of 7 1/2% of your Adjusted Gross Income.   The majority of retirees, however, have no need to itemize, and thus do  not realize any meaningful deduction.

The Good news is that there is every expectation that we will shortly see a 50% tax CREDIT for your long term care insurance premiums. Both Houses of Congress support the bill, but we can just hope that it is attached to a larger bill that does not receive yet another Presidential Veto.  Look for this to appear in either year 2000, or 2001.

Home Care Usage:  In years past, it was a common practice for people to chose Nursing Home insurance coverage only, since Medicare was very liberal in paying for Home Care expenses. However, as a result of Federal budgetary limitations and overspending, we are witnessing a fundamental shift in the manner in which Medicare will pay for future Home care stays.  Specifically, as of Oct 1, 1999,  benefits categories are being restricted, and flat fee reimbursement have been implemented. If you have a Comprehensive policy, your policy will be there to pay for you. If you have Nursing Home policy only,  we encourage you to consider adding a minimum amount of Home Care benefits to your policies, if possible. Also, we are finding that with the tremendous advances that are occurring in medical technology as well as Home Care Services, that more than 65% of all persons requiring care will spend time recovering at home as opposed to a facility.  This trend is expected to increase even more in the future. 

Solicitations to Replace Existing Policies:  With the explosive growth in the long term care industry, new agents are entering this industry in large numbers. Be prepared to be bombarded with greater frequency by telephone solicitations from agents ever anxious to exchange your existing long term care policy with their 'latest & greatest' product. We caution you against these tactics for a number of reasons, not the least being that it is almost impossible to replace an existing policy with a new one, and still retain the same benefits and premium advantage. Policies also generally increase in value over the years. If in fact there was such a super-duper superior plan appropriate for you, let me assure you that you would have heard about it from us.  To the best of our abilities, we have taken care of our client's interests, and will continue to do so in the future. Truth be known, the vast majority of true professionals would encourage you to keep a previously purchased policy rather than replace it, since it is rarely in your favor to exchange it.  We encourage you to call us if this occurs, and we will evaluate it for you. 

Policy Usage - Short Term Recovery: As Laura and I approach our 10th year in business as long care insurance specialists, several of our clients have had to activate their policies an go on Care - especially for short-term Home recovery events. However, sometimes we only discover this after the person has actually recovered, and no claim was ever filed.  PLEASE don’t put yourself in this position.  We are only too happy to assist you in accessing what is rightfully yours.  If you meet the qualifications triggers of your policy, let us help you derive benefit from your policy !  You will NOT be penalized from putting in a claim with higher premiums, or any other discriminatory behavior. 

Internet:  We are now licensed in many States in the Union, and are doing an ever increasing amount of business over the Internet.  We can receive electronic mail or inquiries at LTCIS@compuserve.com.  We expect that we will have a full Website completed within this year, allowing current and future new clients access to the latest information and events affecting the long term care industry.

[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.wmf][image: image3.wmf]Moving & Relocation:  Need we even mention this issue ?  If you move, send us a quick note sothat we can update our records as well as notify the insurance company. Remember, if you don’t let us know where you are, you wont get our annual Mr. Wooly & Family Christmas card !  We'd hate for you to miss out.  
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All the Best,  Neville & Laura Verster
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